
 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 2 (subject to change) 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

                                
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                  
ONLINE BANKING -   Account Name -Toorloo Arm Primary School Council 

BSB 063 832 Acc No 1002 2188    

Please include details - Surname and description e.g. Fees, uniform, camp etc. 

Audiri App and Parents and Friends of Toorloo Arm Primary School 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
There was great happiness when we heard that Ms Haldane and her husband welcomed little Evelyn Frances 
to the world. Such lovely news!  
 
This is my final week as Acting Principal whilst Kerry has undergone her surgery and rehabilitation. She will 
be back to school for the commencement of Term 3, we are all looking forward to having her back with her 
new knee! I have really enjoyed the opportunity to look after the school, it was a wonderful experience and 
time has gone so quickly. I also would like to thank everyone in the community for their support, I really 
appreciate that students, families, teachers and the student support team have all worked together and helped 
things run so smoothly. 
 
Another short week at school this week, classes will finish for students on Thursday at the normal time (3.15 
pm). Don’t forget your parent teacher conversations on Thursday afternoon (3.30 pm -5.30 pm) or Friday (8.30 
am -2.00 pm). Parents and Carers will also be able to collect reports during their interview time. Relationships 
with families and carers is such an important part of children’ educational journey and at TAPS we really value 
this opportunity to have a chat.  
 
Rewards Day TAPS Colour Run 
To celebrate the end of semester, the whole school Colour Run is this Wednesday 21st June after lunch. 
Permission forms must be returned to participate. Extras have been sent home today, so please complete 
and return as your child may not participate without consent. This is an out of uniform day - students can wear 
as much white or light coloured ‘old’ clothing as possible - this will make the colours vibrant and colourful. We 
also invite parents, friends and families to be a part of the Parents, Carers and Teachers Colour Run. Hope to 
see you at this community event! 
 

 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 9 
 

19 
Division Boys 
Soccer Carnival 
Bairnsdale 

20 21 
School Council 
 
REWARDS DAY – 
TAPS COLOR 
RUN 2.00 pm 

22  
Grade 5/6 
Personal dev’t 
Program  
 
Normal finish 
time 3.15 pm 
 
Reporting to 
parents 3.30pm 
to 5.00pm 
 

23         
Reporting to 
parents 8.30am 
to 2.00pm                 
 

STUDENT FREE 

DAY
 

Term 3 
 

     

Week 1 10 11 12 13 
State Cross 
Country 

14 
P-6 Forces of 
Energy Incursion 
 

Week 2 17 
TAPS Aths 3-6 

18 
TAPS Aths (Back 
up) 
 

19 20 21 

 
Week 3 

24 
5-6 Canberra 
Camp 

25 
5-6 Canberra Camp 

26 
5-6 Canberra 
Camp 

27  
5-6 Canberra 
Camp 

28 

5-6 Canberra 
Camp

 

 

 20th June, 2023 
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Prep Enrolments 2024 
Families wishing to enrol their children at TAPS as our new Preps for 2024 are invited to submit their enrolment 
forms now. Siblings have been given forms to take home but please let any neighbours or extended family 
know that we have started taking enrolments. Please contact the office if you have any queries and I am 
available for school tours if required.  
 
We wish everyone a safe and relaxing 2 week break and look forward to seeing you next term. 
 
Kind regards 
Barb Plant 

 
CHANGE OF NAME 
No need to do anything as it is just a branding change. Still use to record any 
absences electronically and save on phone calls.  
 
 

PREP 
Well done everyone on a fantastic semester, you have all been working very hard. Congratulations to our 
award wines this week, Skylah Clarke for demonstrating great patience while working on the computers.  
 
For the last buddy session of the term, we are looking at the coast guard and making floating boats. It would 
be a great help if people could bring in milk, juice, soft drink bottles, so that we can try to make boats out 
of them. Thanks.  

This Week 

 

 

 
Wednesday – Colour Run! This is an out of uniform day and we suggest you wear light colours to show off 
the rainbow effect from the colour run. Students can bring a pair of goggles and a face mask if they wish.  
Thursday – is our last day of term and we will be cleaning out our tubs. Please bring along a plastic bag. 
Friday – student free day, as we have parent teacher interviews. It would be great if students could come 
too.  
Have a great Week, 
Miss Cock 
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1/2AB 
Hello everybody and welcome to Week 9, our final week of Term 2 2023! 
As the Term draws to a close, we would like to thank our students and their families for their support and 
enthusiasm this semester. We are looking forward to catching up with parents and students later this week 
to discuss students’ mid-year reports. 
For those parents who have volunteered their time listening to students in class, and to those folks who have 
been a pair of ears to their children reading at home – thank you for supporting the literacy development of 
our students! 
This week, awards went to 1/2A students Darcy Eastham for his awesome improvement over the last two 
weeks and the way he has been contributing to our daily conversations about the date, and Savannah 
Blank for her awesome work on money last week. In 1/2B, awards went to John Parkhill for his amazing 
text-to-world connections, and to Ari Avramidis for his growing confidence in writing. Congratulations to all 
our award recipients on their super effort! 
Following last week’s reading learning intention, the 1/2 classes are continuing to practice posing questions 
before, during, and after reading. By asking questions, readers get a deeper understanding of the text they 
are reading.  
In writing, students are adding ideas to their Writers’ Notebooks, and are doing free writing on topics of their 
choice in their free writing books. 
For maths this week, we are continuing our exploration of money with the opportunity to play ‘shops’ in the 
classroom. 
This Thursday, the 1/2 classes will be watching a PG-rated movie to celebrate the end of the term. Please 
get in touch if you have any concerns. 
A big thank you to Paramedic Taryn Humphrey for talking to us last Thursday about the Ambulance Service 
as part of our Integrated Studies unit. The students loved checking out the ambulance and having a go of 
the stretcher! 

  
Finally, we wish you all a happy and safe winter holiday and look forward to seeing you all soon! 
Stay safe! 
Eliza Cunningham and Caitlin Jackson. 
 
 
3/4AB 
Hello 3/4 Parents and Guardians, 
We are coming to the end of a very busy term and the last week is no exception. Students are very excited 
about the colour run which is happening on Wednesday afternoon. Please make sure that your child has 
returned their permission form as students will be unable to participate unless this form has been handed in. 
All parents and carers are most welcome to attend. 
This week in maths we will continue to focus on measuring the area of shapes and relating this to 
multiplication. In reading we have been finishing activities relating to our mentor text “68 Teeth” and we have 
been learning about paragraphs in writing. 
We are looking forward to chatting with parents and reports will be handed out at interviews. Just a reminder 
that Friday is a student free day, as Parent teacher interviews will be taking place. We wish you all a happy 
and safe two weeks holiday and look forward to seeing everyone well rested and ready to go for Term 
Three. 
 
Awards for this week are: 
Tarzi Sellings: For being a fantastic helper. Tarzi loves to help and knows what needs to be done before 
she is even asked. She always has a smile on her face while helping. 
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Sam McDonnell: For writing a thoughtful letter about our mentor text 68 Teeth. Sam was able to state his 
opinions and give reasons for them and make connections with the text. 
Talulah Comber: For being an enthusiastic participant in class discussions. She has been focussing on 
listening to others so she can add to what they have said. 
Zoe Nairn: For Personal Growth and the way she positively responds to feedback and listens to all the 
instructions. 
Chloe Taylor: For Personal Growth in the way her confidence has grown, and she feels comfortable to both 
answer questions and be in the learning pit. 
 
Carolyn Smith, Larissa Murray and Alyssa Warfe 
 
 
5/6 AB 
Hi Year 5/6 families 
The award winners this week are: 
Tahlia Roberts for always being prepared for literature circles. Well done Tahlia on going above on beyond 
in your reading every session.  
Gabby Reggardo for always thinking of others. Great job Gabby, on making others feel included.  
 
This week we have a lot of activities on. Firstly, a big well done to the boys who qualified and attended the 
division soccer on Monday. They did a great job on reaching the final. Tomorrow we have our rewards day. 
This term it is a colour run and the kids are very excited. It will happen in the afternoon session and students 
should bring a long a white shirt so that it can get ‘coloured’ on the day (out of uniform day). Also, on 
Thursday we have our Puberty and Health presentations. There is a parent presentation at 9:00am and the 
Year 5’s and 6’s will have their sessions throughout the day. Please let us know if you have any questions. 
 
A big congratulations to Zeppelin Allan who has been nominated for a 000 Hero award. What an amazing 
award to be selected for and we wish him good luck when he attends the presentation ceremony next term.  

                                                                             
We look forward to speaking with you all at parent teacher interviews later this week.  
 
Thanks, Alec McPhee and Ali Mackie 
 
 
PE/SPORT  
 
Students of the Week 
The first award is a class award to 1/2B for an awesome game of Thirds.  Every class member was honest 
and fair and played the game to the rules.  It was so great to watch!  
Billy Warfe for an outstanding performance in our PE high jump competition.  Billy cleared 131cm and has 
his sights set on achieving a possible school record.  Well done Billy! 
In Junior PE last week, students continued their gymnastic program. The focus this week was on balancing 
with the first session introducing some individual balances and the second session working on balancing in 
pairs.  The students really enjoyed these sessions with lots of laughter and smiling faces as they tried to 
master their partner balances together.  Their aim was to be able to hold the balance in a controlled manner 
for three seconds, which was just enough time for me to capture some photos of their skills.  It was hard to 
choose only a couple of photos this week, so I have included a few more! 
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Prep, Grade 1 & 2 students participating in the balancing activities during PE last week.  
 
This week in Senior PE, we worked on our triple jump and high jump skills as part of our Athletics program.    
Grade 3-4s focused on the scissor kick for the high jump and the Grade 5-6s were allowed to choose 
between either the scissor kick or the Fosbury flop.  Key lesson goals were on jumping safely, focusing on 
which leg to take off on and creating a smooth arc on the run up.   For triple jump, students were given the 
opportunity to practice their skills individually on the basketball court before transferring these skills to the 
sand pit.  Triple jump can be a hard skill to master but it was great to see participation levels extremely high 
and students really persevering and taking on board feedback to develop their skills. 
    

 
 
Taj Greaves, Lila Moss and Billy Warfe working hard at their triple jump and high jump.  
 
Divisional Winter Sport – Soccer 
On Monday (19th June) Jackson Cheesley, Ollie Anderson, Tyler Hartley, Keanu Brown, Marshall 
Jessop, Kobi Caldwell, Zeppelin Allan, Kayden Smith and Billy Warfe represented Toorloo Arm at 
Division Level in soccer.   The boys started well, winning 2-0 against a TUBS team they had lost to at the 
previous level.  They continued their impressive form, beating Eagle Point 3-1 in their second match in 
terrible conditions, with heavy rain and cold temps challenging the boys.  Their last game was against a 
strong Gippsland Grammar team, who had also won their two opening games, with the winner going through 
to the next level.  The game got off to a great start, with Billy scoring a ‘Christiano Ronaldo-esque’ goal 
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straight into the top corner.  Unfortunately, Gippsland Grammar came back strong, eventually winning by 3 
goals to 1.  I am really proud of the boys, some of whom hadn’t played soccer before.   Everyone trained 
hard, continually improved and competed fairly throughout!  Well done! 
Thanks to Jason Cheesley, Grant Warfe and Christine Anderson for your help keeping the boys as warm as 
possible in the terrible conditions! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

TAPS players compete against Gippsland Grammar in the final. 
Thanks, 
Barb and Tom 
 
 
Important Sport dates for Term 3 2023 
 
Thursday 13th July State Cross Country Yarra Valley 
Monday 17th July TAPS Athletics Carnival (at school back up Tues 18th July) 
Thursday 3rd August District Athletics Carnival 
 
 
ART 
Last week of the semester, and as usual, it has been an amazing journey of creativity! These last weeks of 
term will concentrate on using ‘light as artistic element’, inspired by community art festivals such as the East 
Gippsland Winter Festival. 
 

 
 
Students from Mr McPhee’s senior class enjoying their lantern making workshop. 
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Students from Miss Cunningham’s and Ms Jackson’s with their mini lanterns            
 

 
                                        Prep Students working with tissue paper for their lanterns. 
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Lastly, there are some exciting artistic activities over the winter break, with the Lantern Festival on Saturday 
the 1st of July at the Lakes Entrance Footbridge. 
 
In addition, the main festival activities, there are free lantern making workshops (children must be supervised 
by an adult)  
 
LTBH Community workshop 
Lake Tyers Beach Hall, 1 Mill Point Rd, Toorloo Arm 
Date: Saturday 24th June 
Time: 10am - 2pm 
 
Iceworks school holiday lantern workshops 
Iceworks, 5 Carpenter St Lakes Entrance 
Date: Monday 26th June - Friday 30th June 
Time: 10am - 2pm 
 
For more information, go to   
https://egwinterfest.com.au/event/school-holiday-lantern-making-workshops/ 
 
Have a safe and warm winter break. 
 
Jobi Laybourne. 
 
 
FRENCH  
Bonjour, 
  
This week, at assembly, I gave an award to Storm for showing her great leadership skills during a group 
work activity. She also demonstrated her great knowledge of masculine and feminine words for food. 
 
Inca also received an award for succeeding in counting to 100 in French, with an astounding pronunciation. 
Inca always gives her very best in French. 
 
Finally, I gave an award to Tarzaiyah. Not only has Tarzy made amazing progress with her numbers, but she 
was also impressive in a memory game to review our vocabulary on pet and farm animals. She even beat 
the teacher to it! 
 
For our last week of term, Prep have kept on working on their own colour book. I also work with a small 
group of students on a snap game where they had to name the colours in French. 
  
Students in grades 1-2 showed their understanding of body parts by drawing a monster, following a given 
description. 
  
3-4A will miss out on French this week as we'll be having our great colour run on the Wednesday afternoon. 
3-4B worked on reviewing all pet and farm animals through wordsearch and group quizzes.  
  
Grades 5 and 6 students will review their food, working in groups to express their opinion. 
 
This week, I have also looked at everyone's points on classdojo since the beginning of the year and given an 
award to our top 3 students in each group. Points are given on classdojo for speaking and writing in French, 
trying hard, helping others and showing good listening. 
  
Prep: Ruby and Ned (3rd), William and Harper (2nd) and Jack (1st) 
1/2A: Charlotte and Amaya (3rd), Samantha (2nd) and Laila (1st) 
1/2B: Chloe (3rd), Harry (2nd) and Mack (1st) 
3/4A: Ray (3rd), Tarzaiyah (2nd) and Ivy O (1st) 
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3/4B: Summer (3rd), John (2nd) and Zoe and Gracie (1st of their class and in the whole school) 
5/6A: Jackson (3rd), Kiara (2nd) and Gabriella (1st) 
5/6B: Lukah (3rd), Ollie (2nd) and Chelsea (1st) 

    
   
Have a lovely week and an even better winter break! 
  
Madame Samson 
 
 
Music 
Students of the Week 
William Kellock for his determination to catch up to the class after missing the previous lesson. William 
worked independently and ignored distractions to complete an impressive amount of work in the lesson. 
Anika Stewart for her ability to bounce back from a distracted start to the lesson to successfully learn Hot 
Cross Buns. Well done Anika!   
In Music last week, students continued to work on their recorder skills. Students learnt how to correctly hold 
the recorder and were encouraged to independently learn the song Hot Cross Buns using the notes B, A and 
G. It was great to see so many students master the song during this week with these students now 
progressing onto the more challenging song Jingle Bells. Students have been encouraged to showcase their 
skills to the class where willing and have been able to track their progress using their Recorder Progress 
Chart. 
 
Tom Stubbs 
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Raise Resilient and Confident Teens 

All families with children aged from 10 to 16 years can now get free, expert parenting tips and strategies via 

the online Teen Triple P – Positive Parenting Program. This free program, funded by the Victorian 

Government, provides ideas on how to positively support your teen’s emotional well-being, social skills and 

more. 

• Create the best environment for your teens development 

• Know how to promote new skills and respond to their behaviours and emotions  

• Improve your relationship with your teen  

• Raise happier, more confident and capable teens 

You choose what works for you – adapt to suit your family, your values. 

Start your free program today Visit: www.triplep-parenting.net.au 
 

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/vic-en/free-parenting-courses/teen-triple-p-online/


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 
 

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

 

 
 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 
 

 

 

  
 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

  

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

“Learning Together, Succeeding Together” 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd                                                                           Ph: 03 5156 5517                                                                         toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   390                                                                               Fax: 5156 5652                                                                            www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au

